








COMMANDER SECOND FLEET
5 August 1958

To: Captain Bryan,

I am happy to have this opportunity to express, to you and all of
the Northampton team, my appreciation for the courtesies and kind-
ness shown me and my Staff. There are a number of reasons why I
am proud to fly my flag in the Northampton. I shall not attempt to
name them all, but among them are these:

(1) The superior performance of all hands when we had
three hundred American Ordnance Association guests aboard
underway off Mayport in May;

(2) The outstanding manner in which the Midshipmen were
integrated into the Ship's Organization during our Summer Cruise;

(3) The genuine hospitality which was extended to our Secretary
of the Navy's guests;

(4) The laudable conduct of all hands in the ports visited on
our European cruise;

(5) The spirit of helpfulness to other ships and the unstinting
efforts to always be good ambassadors in foreign ports.

But I think, of all these and the many other reasons, the most
important one is the look in your faces which tells me you are my
shipmates and the Northampton is a happy ship, Keep her so,

With personal regards and very best wishes to each and all,

Sincerely,

—F

B.L. AUSTIN
VICE ADMIRAL
U.S. Navy

Captain L. A. Bryan, USN
Commanding
USS NORTHAMPTON (CLC-1)

Fleet Post Office
New York, N, Y.










































































































































































































